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August 6, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The attached package of proposed legislation is comprised of two separate motions that would respectively approve the sale of two series of new limited tax general obligation (LTGO) bonds and one series of new bond anticipation notes (BANs).  The issuance of both series of bonds and the BANs has previously been authorized under the provisions of Ordinances 14167 and 14991, both as amended.  The county needs to issue these new bonds and BANs in October of this year in order to provide the funds needed to pay off two series of outstanding BANs that will mature on November 1st as well as to provide additional interim financing as needed for certain ongoing facilities projects.
The two series of BANs that will mature on November 1 were issued respectively to provide interim financing for certain facilities projects (“the facilities BAN”) and open space projects (“the open space BAN”).  The outstanding principal amounts of the facilities BAN and the open space BAN are $52,715,000 and $31,275,000 respectively. 

The funds to pay off the maturing facilities BAN will be provided from the proceeds of one the series of the new bonds as well as a portion of the new BAN.  The bonds, in an estimated amount of approximately $20 million, are being issued to provide the permanent financing for certain facilities projects that have now basically been completed.  These include the Prosecuting Attorney Office remodel, the Orcas building, the tunnel to the Goat Hill garage and the furnishings for the new county office building.  Meanwhile, the new BAN will be issued to pay off the balance of the maturing facilities BAN and to provide additional interim financing as needed for the remaining projects that are still under construction, notably the jail health project.

The rationale for the use of BANs to finance the construction of facilities projects was to delay incurring debt service until the county has beneficial use of these projects.  In contrast, the use of BANs to finance certain open space purchases (i.e., Juanita Woodlands Open Space Acquisition project and the Forestry and Nearshore Initiative Project) was necessitated simply by the need to comply with financial policies that limit the amount of conservation futures revenue (the ultimate source of repayment) that can be used for debt service.  Per policy, this required postponing incurring any new debt service until beyond 2007 when existing debt service payments secured by conservation futures decline significantly.  Accordingly, the funds to pay off the maturing open space BAN will be fully provided by the proceeds of the second series of bonds to be issued in October.

The issuance of both series of bonds and the BANs are therefore consistent with adopted county financial plans.

The legislation that authorizes the issuance of both series of bonds and the BANs delegates authority to the Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division to take the steps necessary for the public sale thereof.  Although it is still possible that the sales will be conducted on separate dates, the current plan is to sell both series of the bonds as well as the BANs on the same date in mid-October.  On the day or days of the sale(s), revised substitute versions of the sale motions will be brought before the council to accept the winning bids and to fix the interest rates and other terms of the debt.
If you have questions regarding this legislation, please call Ken Guy, Director of the Finance and Business Operations Division, at 206-684-1935, or Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst in the Treasury Operations Section, at 206-296-1168.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Nancy Glaser, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Office of Management and Budget Director

James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer Designee, Department of Executive 

      Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Division Director, Finance and Business Operations (FBOD), DES

Nigel Lewis, Senior Debt Analyst, Treasury Operations Section, FBOD, DES[image: image1.wmf] 
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